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Howatt, Kathy

From: Drew Trested <dtrested@normandeau.com>

Sent: Friday, August 20, 2021 3:38 PM

To: Howatt, Kathy; Sferra, Christopher

Subject: Rumford Falls _ ISR Follow Up

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open 

attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Good afternoon Kathy – 

 

Thank you to you and Chris for participating in the Rumford Falls ISR meeting yesterday.  Looking forward to meeting 

you in the field next week to look at Middle Dam bypass reach transect locations so we can get moving on those field 

measurements.   

 

I wanted to follow up with you on DEPs comments and questions during the ISR meeting and provide the additional 

information below for reference as related to your question on total phosphorus and the need for additional sample 

collection.  We had intentionally not provided any specifics as to what the additional sampling effort will be because we 

had not yet finalized that with the Department and did not want to make any assumptions that may not agree with your 

vision for that effort.  Because of that we simply referred to that additional effort as “undergoing additional 

consultation”.  I certainly did not mean to mislead or confuse folks during the meeting.  See below for the full 

explanations that were provided in the ISR report itself which was filed with FERC. 

 

Have a great weekend and will see you both next week. 

 

Drew  

 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

• On page A-37 of the ISR we identify the following as a variance from the FERC-approved study plan: 

 

MDEP detection limit for total phosphorus is 0.001 mg/L. The laboratory used USEPA method 365.4 with a 

standard reporting limit of 0.1 mg/L. RFH has discussed this with MDEP and will continue to consult with the 

Department on this matter. 

 

• In the August 19, 2021 ISR meeting presentation, we discussed and included a slide that specified the following: 

 

Variances from FERC-approved study plan 

‒ Trophic Sampling 

• Laboratory detection limits (total phosphorus, nitrate, aluminum) 

‒ RFH is consulting with MDEP 

 

 

• p. 4-1 of ISR 
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• p. A-4 of ISR 

 
 

 

• p. A-6 of ISR 
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• p. A-27 of ISR 

 

 
 

• p. A-27 of ISR 
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• p. A-37 of ISR 

 

 
 

Drew Trested, PhD 
Senior Principal Scientist, Fisheries Biologist 
Normandeau Associates, Inc. 
30 International Drive, Portsmouth, NH 03801 
603-319-5310 (direct) 603-973-3179 (cell) 

 

 


